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Hi Gators! 

Where did January go?  I can’t believe that it is February already.  We are over half 
way done the school year.  Where did the time go?  There are so many great things 
happening on a regular basis at Lakie that it is easy to lose track of time.  I can only 
imagine how quick these next few months will pass by.  Hopefully we can savour the 
remaining months because it has been a great first half of the school year.  The stu-
dents consistently come to school ready to work hard, have fun and play.  They truly 
embrace our philosophy! 

February is a jam packed month with many exciting events taking place.  Basketball 
playoffs are just around the corner. Our rep teams are coming off a strong perfor-
mance in the Gator Classic tournament.  The girls’ team lost a nail-biter in the Cham-
pionship game.  The boys lost a heartbreaker in the semi-finals but ended up finishing 
3rd in the tournament.  Way to go Gators!  We wish both teams continued success 
heading into their playoff run.  Come out and show your support!  There is a Hip Hop 
Dance Show running on February 16th called “Cypher”. It is going to be amazing!  A lot 
of hard work has been put in by staff and students for this show.  A reminder that 
parent/teacher interviews will also run during the middle week of February.  Keep 
your eyes open for the beginning of badminton as try-outs will be starting up fairly 
soon.   

Unfortunately, February will come and go in the blink of an eye. Reading Week will be 
upon us in no time.  It will allow the students to rest and recharge for the last half of 
the school year.  If you are travelling over the break, hopefully you will have safe trav-
els and return back to us safely.  I can’t wait to see what’s in store for the rest of the 
year!  Let’s finish off the start of the last half of the school year by working hard, play-
ing and having fun! 

  

Later Gators, 

Mr. Molas     



Grade 6 News 
A big thank you goes out to Mark Hoveling of the Lethbridge Fire Department for giving a presentation to 
all of the grade 6 students on Fire Forensics! Evidence and Investigation is one of the 5 units the students 
study in Science this year. Having Mark join us at the school and give a presentation on what is involved 
during the investigation of a fire brings the all important "real world connection" to what we have been 
studying. 

T - Talent: As part of our GATORS theme in Grade 6, our next grade level assembly will focus on TAL-
ENT. Each and every one of our Gators have their own unique talents and we are encouraging all of the stu-
dents to reach inside and find the confidence to show off these special talents. The students will be per-
forming their talent in front of their advisor class and then through a voting process two students from 
each pattern will perform at our next assembly. 

 

Silver Carnival:  Our next FISH Friday will take place on February 10th.  This will be our annual silver carni-
val.  Carnival games will be set up in the gym or foyer, and students will pay a silver coin to partici-
pate.  Candy is awarded, just like at a fair!  All silver donations will go towards our “we GOAT this” cam-
paign where we will buy a goat for an overseas community in need. 

 

Reminders:  Please remember to check with your students about what supplies they need.  Students are 
showing up without pencils, binders and other supplies that help them be successful.  We are over ½ way 
through the year, and it is important to touch base and help kids navigate the second half of the 
year.  We’ve got this!  Let’s buckle down, study, work hard, and improve our academics for 
the last ½ of grade 6!  You’ve got this GATORS!  

Badminton ID camps begin on Feb 28  

The Shop Program would like to thank the      

de Kock family for their generous           

donation of a drilling kit. 

Did you know that the Lakie 

Library is on Instagram!  

Search for us @ Lakielibrary 

Thank you to Parents and 

Grade 7 & 8 students who 

completed the Tell Them 

From Me Survey. 



Grade 7 News 
The students certainly enjoyed their pancake breakfast on the final day of classes prior to the Christmas 

break. They were sent home with a full belly ready to rest up. It is hard to believe that we are half way 

through the school year already. Time has certainly gone by quickly. Now is the time to make sure that all as-

signments have been completed and submitted. We would like to encourage our parents to check Pow-

erSchool to ensure that everything has a corresponding mark.  If it doesn’t, please do not hesitate to contact 

the teacher for further details.   

Students seem to be running out of school supplies. It would be greatly appreciated if parents would touch 

base with their child to make sure they have all necessary supplies and replenish items like pens and pencils if 

they are running low. 

Finally, this is a reminder of the upcoming Mathematics mid-term that will be written in the next few weeks. 

This cumulative exam covers all of the outcomes within chapters 1-6. Please keep an eye on the homework 

board on the G.S. Lakie website for the exact date in which your child will be writing this exam.   

We are looking forward to the days becoming longer and warmer and know that the students will enjoy the 

opportunity to get out and enjoy the fresh spring air. 

Grade 7 Team 

Weekly Math Help Sessions 

Wednesday evenings from 6:30-

7:30pm at Lakie 

All parents and middle school 

are welcome  

Click HERE for more information.  

Grade 8 News 
It’s hard to believe it’s February already! How time flies! Parent teacher interviews will take place this 

month on February 15th from 3:00 - 7:30 and on February 17th from 8:30 - 12:00. Make sure to book a 

time slot as soon as possible if you would like to meet with your child’s teachers - spaces fill up quickly.  

Just a reminder that there are informative weekly math sessions being held at G.S. Lakie on Wednesdays 

from 6:30 - 7:30 in room 127. Parents and students are welcome to come with questions or to participate 

in math-based activities. We’d love to see you there! The grade 8 team would like to thank you for your 

continued support throughout the year; we are truly enjoying our time with your children!   

http://www.lethsd.ab.ca/view.php?action=object&id=43883&stream=Homepage%20News


 

IƛǇ-ƘƻǇ 5ŀƴŎŜ {ƘƻǿŎŀǎŜ 

 ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ-ŎƘƻǊŜƻƎǊŀǇƘŜŘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΗ  

²ƘŜǊŜΥ DΦ{Φ [ŀƪƛŜ /ƻƴǾŜǊǝōƭŜ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ 

²ƘŜƴΥ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мсΣ нлмт 

о {ƘƻǿǎΥ рΥллǇƳ όƻǇŜƴ ƻƴƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΣ ǎǘŀũΣ !ƭǳƳƴƛύ сΥолǇƳ ŀƴŘ уΥллǇƳ 

{Ƙƻǿ 5ǳǊŀǝƻƴΥ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ м ƘƻǳǊ 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎΥ hƴ ǎŀƭŜ ƴƻǿ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŎŀǎƘƭŜǎǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ϷрΦлл ŜŀŎƘ  

tǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ CŜŜΥ ϷнрΦлл ŎŀǎƘƭŜǎǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ 

wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭǎΥ  

aƻƴŘŀȅ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ с - ά[ƛŦŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊǘȅέ DǊŀŘŜ тκу IƛǇ-IƻǇ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ оΥол-сΥллǇƳ όǇƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇŜǊύ 

CǊƛŘŀȅ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мл - !ƭƭ ŘŀƴŎŜǊǎ 5ǊŜǎǎ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ мнΥлл-рΥолǇƳ 

aƻƴŘŀȅ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мо - !ƭƭ ŘŀƴŎŜǊǎ ¢ŜŎƘκ5ǊŜǎǎ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ оΥол-¢.! 

²ŜŘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мр - {ǘŀƎŜ ǎŜǘ ǳǇΥ ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ нΥол-оΥол ǇƳ 

/ȅǇƘŜǊΧΦΦ²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ƳŜŀƴΚ  Lƴ ǘƘŜ ōǊŜŀƪ ŘŀƴŎƛƴƎ ƎŜƴǊŜ ŀ ŘŀƴŎŜ ŎȅǇƘŜǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŀƴŎŜƅƻƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ 

ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ŘŀƴŎŜ ōŀǧƭŜΦ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ŎƛǊŎƭŜ ŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŘŀƴŎŜǊǎ ǘŀƪŜ 

ǘǳǊƴǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ  

/ŀƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΗΗΗΗ aǊǎΦ [ŜƎƎŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŀƴŎŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ 

ŀǊŜ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƛǘ ŀ ǘǊȅΦ {ƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ άWǳWǳ ƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ōŜŀǘΦέ YƛŘǎ Ŏŀƴ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǇŜǊπ

ŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ όƛŦ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƘƻƭŘ ƛǘ ǎƛŘŜǿŀȅǎ ƛƴ ǾƛŘŜƻ ƳƻŘŜύ ŀ ōǊƛŜŦ ŎƭƛǇ ŀƴŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƛǘ ǘƻ WƻǎŜǇƘ ²ǊƛƎƘǘ ŀǘ 

ƧƻǎŜǇƘΦǿǊƛƎƘǘϪƭŜǘƘǎŘΦŀōΦŎŀΦ aǊΦ ²ǊƛƎƘǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ǾƛŘŜƻ ƳƻƴǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎƘƻǿπ

ŎŀǎŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƘƛǇ-ƘƻǇ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ŎƭƛǇǎ ǘƻ ŀ ƳŀȄƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ нл ǎŜŎƻƴŘǎ ƭƻƴƎΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ 

ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ŘŀƴŎŜ ƳƻǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻΗ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ Řǳō ƛƴ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǎƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ 

ǎƻǳƴŘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜƳǇƻΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ƭƛǾŜ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƳƛƎƘǘ 

ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΗ  

/ȅǇƘŜǊ ²ǊŀǇ ǳǇ ǇŀǊǘȅΥ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ǿǊŀǇ ǳǇ ǇŀǊǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ DǊŀŘŜ у ƘƛǇ-ƘƻǇ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŀƴŎŜ ǎƘƻǿπ

ŎŀǎŜ ƻƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мсǘƘΦ aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿΦ  

mailto:joseph.wright@lethsd.ab.ca
mailto:Joseph.Wright@lethsd.ab.ca


 

 

Understanding Gender Identity 
 

Gender is more complex than most of us have been taught. Gender is made up of 3 parts:  

¶ gender biology (our bodies or biological sex – our sex at birth based on the appearance of 

genitals)  

¶ gender expression (how we dress and act), and 

¶ gender identity (how we feel inside)  

Not all youth fit neatly into being male or female. For some, the sense of being “both” or “neither” 

best describes their reality. Sometimes they may identify more as male or more as female on different days; this is described as being 

gender fluid and is a normal variation of human gender. A person’s gender is not what others tell them, but it is how they feel and 

who they know themselves to be. 

As a parent, you can be a great influence in your teen’s life, but you can’t change their true gender identity or expressions of their 

gender. However, you can help them to have a healthy, positive sense of themselves in relation to their gender. 

Some people are very young when they become aware of their gender identity – some as young as 3. It is important to not focus on 

your teen being male or female, but support them in exploring a wide variety of age appropriate interests and talents.  Your teen 

may turn to you if they’re feeling worried, scared, or confused about their own gender identity. This may seem overwhelming as a 

parent, but it’s important to listen to your child with an open mind and open heart. You don’t have to have all the answers; together 

you can find more information and support. Understanding who they are can bring joy, relief, and peace of mind to everyone. 

Your child’s gender identity is a gift, and like their intuition, creativity, and intellect, they are a part of the foundation that makes 

them who they are. For more information and support please visit the Alberta Health Services www.teachingsexualhealth.ca  

Healthy Teens 

Parent Newsletter   Feb 2017 

Talk to Your Teen About Mental Health – Part 2 

One of the most significant things for teenagers is to know that they can come and talk to someone if they are wor-
ried about their own or someone else’s mental health. Being open to talk about mental health, and showing you care 
means a lot. Here are tips that can help: 

¶ Listening is more important than talking. 

¶ Everyday conversation questions can help: “How was today?” or “What was the most challenging thing you 
did today?” 

¶ Talking while going for a walk, doing the dishes or watching TV in natural times and places works well. 

¶ Emotions are emotions, they are not right or wrong. Your teen may feel differently about things than you do. 
And you may not understand or agree with their feelings. That is okay.  

¶ Acknowledge your teen’s feelings. For example: “l can see this is a really difficult time for you. You look upset. 
Tell me about it.”  You don’t have to solve the problem; you can empathize and listen to your son or daugh-
ter’s feelings.  

¶ Judgemental statements like: “Why on earth did you do that?” “Were you not thinking at all?” are likely to 
create a defensive reaction. It’s okay if you’re disappointed or upset. Try to name your feeling and ask your 
question without judgement: “I’m disappointed with your behaviour. Please tell me what happened.” 

¶ Use non-judgemental statements and questions: “Tell me more about that.” “What are your thoughts?” “Tell 
me what happened?” “How do you feel about that?”  

 

  Adapted from resources available at: http://www.time-to-change.org.uk/ 

http://www.teachingsexualhealth.ca
http://www.time-to-change.org.uk/


Welcome to another edition of Gator Athletics News… 

Basketball 

Our basketball season is coming to a close.  It was great to see so many of our students coming out 

and being active with-in our Club and Rep programs.   

Basketball Club News 

Many thanks to all our Coaches in both the “E”-Club and “G”-Club programs.  We appreciate your 

willingness to give of yourself so our students can learn and grow in the sport of basketball.  All of 

our club programs ended the week of Jan 30th.  Thanks to all the parents who have supported our 

club athletes throughout the year.  We really appreciate your children’s efforts and look forward to 

seeing them again in future Rep or Club activities.  Thanks to our 2016-17 club coaches, official and 

score keepers: 

“G” (General) Club boys and girls – Danielle Schmold (Program leader), Amanda High (PS III 

Intern), Scott Anderson (U of L Student), Kate Kovacs (U of L student), Sidney Milligan (Outside 

Coach) 

Elite Club Boys (E-Club): Coach: Drew Sutherland, Scott Anderson (U of L Student), Toritse Fre-

gene (U of L Student), Breanne Newton (U of L student). 

E-Club Girls: Coaches: Nick Rickards, Chelsey Enriquez (U of L Student), Sydney Riedel (U of L Stu-
dent), Erika Olsen (U of L student) 
 

Basketball Score Keepers      Basketball Officials        
(Rep and Club):       (Rep and Club): 
Aluetia Gray        Mr. Bohnert 
Abi Brown         Mr. Kornelsen 
Josette Bond        Caleb Jackson 
Grace DeJong        Robert Myles 
Spencer Northcott 
Jamie Drew 
Lexi Larocque 
 

Gator Classic and Rep Basketball News 

Both our Rep Men’s and Women’s rep programs are looking forward to closing out their seasons 

and to the upcoming playoffs starting next week.  Our boys and girls programs are still finishing 

their regular season this week and will know where and when they play in the playoff rounds by this 

Thursday night (February 2nd) (please see your respective coach for details).   



We are very proud of our Gators basketball teams who worked hard all season long and represent-

ed G.S. Lakie with sportsmanship and class.  They were gracious hosts at our Gator Classic Basket-

ball Tournament which we hosted at Chinook High School (January 27th and 28th).  Both our Men’s 

and Women’s teams advanced to the championship side of the Oregon draw and played with heart 

and determination throughout the tournament.  The boys fell short in their semi-final match with a 

buzzer beater shot rattling the rim but not falling in.  They regrouped and defeated Magrath in the 

third place game by a significant margin.  The girls finished second, losing to Magrath in the champi-

onship game by one point.  The game was very exciting with lead changes and heart stopping drama 

right until the final buzzer.  Congratulations to all of our Gators basketball players with special men-

tion to Brinna Jacobs (Girls All-Star) and Aidan Doyle (Boys All- Star) for helping to lead their teams 

during the tournament.   

We would like to thank our organizing committee for the Gator Classic who worked tirelessly be-

hind the scenes to make it a huge success.  Sarah Williamson (U of L Intern), Cason Machacek (U of 

L Intern), Laura Muirhead, Erin Wallace (Volunteer), Kristin Grant, Ryan Letasy, Deanna Dypolt, 

Justin Molas, Nick Rickards, Drew Sutherland, Susan Keller, Paul Bohnert, Dani Schmold, Shauna 

Milligan, Kyle Mackenzie, Anita Christie, Pete Rajcic. It is a big job putting on a large tournament 

like this and they always make it look easy…trust me it is not.  I would like to say thanks to the score 

keepers (Aleutia Gray, Abi Brown, Josette Bond, Grace DeJong, Spencer Northcott) as well who vol-

unteered their time and expertise (some over the whole weekend) to ensure our tournament ran 

smoothly.  Last but certainly not least we would like to thank Chinook High School.  They always 

welcome us with open arms and take care of any extra needs we may have during the tournament.  

Special thanks to Kevin Wood, Mike Myndio, and the PE and caretaking crew at Chinook for allow-

ing us to invade and making us feel at home.  We really appreciate the opportunity to play in your 

awesome facility.   

Basketball Playoff Schedule  

February 7 – Quarter Finals:  TBA (See your coach for details) 

February 9 – Semi Finals:  TBA (See your coach for details) 

February 14 – City Championships @ R.I. Baker.  Girls 4:00pm.  Boys 5:15pm (Teams must win their 

semi-final games to advance to the finals at RI Baker).   

Badminton 

The badminton season is just around the corner here at GS Lakie.  We will start our ID Camps Febru-

ary 27th.  In badminton we offer Men’s and Women’s Rep teams the grade 6, 7, and 8 levels as well 

as a general badminton club.  Please listen for announcements as to when your grade level ID camp 

is scheduled.  The City Championships for badminton start the week of April 3rd at Chinook High 

School as well as the Gator Invitational Tournament March 23rd (your child’s coach will be giving 

you information on this once the teams have been selected).   



February 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7                          
Basketball 1/4 
Finals 

8                         
P/T Interviews 
7G,H & I only 

9                      
Basketball Semi
-Finals 

10 11 

12 13 14                       
Basketball Finals 
@ RI Baker 

15                       
Pink Shirt Day   
P/T interviews 
afternoon and 
evening 

16                   
Cypher Hip Hop 
Showcase 5:00, 
6:30, 8:00 

17                        
P/T interviews - 
no school for 
students 

18 

19 20                      
Family Day 

21                        
No School 

22                      
No School 

23                     
ATA Convention 
No School 

24                         
ATA Convention  
No School 

25 

26 27                       
Badminton Be-
gins 

28                        
School Council 
Meeting 6pm 

    

March 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3                        
Live Different 
Day 

4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13                    
Internet Safety 
Evening @ 
Yates6:30-8:30 

14                          
Gatorstock @ 
7pm 

15                      
Art Show 6-8pm 

16                     
Last day Term 2 

17                  PD 
Day no school 
for students 

18 

19 20                        
Term 3 begins 

21 22                          23                     
Gator Badmin-
ton Tourna-
ment 

24 25 

26 27                       
Report Card #2 

28 29 30 31  


